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Comptroller Robert Antonacci Releases Hillbrook 
Juvenile Detention Center Overtime Audit 

 
 
Syracuse, NY – Onondaga County Comptroller Robert E. Antonacci II, CPA, Esq. released an audit 
report concerning overtime policies at the Hillbrook Juvenile Detention Center.  “The Department of 
Children and Family Services were proactive throughout this audit.  Changes they have already made 
should yield improvements,” Antonacci said. 
 
Overtime policies were changed at Hillbrook in April 2015.  The new policy was created to aid in 
deterring excessive overtime and to lay out the overtime procedures step by step. 
 
“It is my hope this report will aide in the effective and efficient management of Hillbrook,” concluded 
Antonacci. 
 
The audit is available on the Comptroller’s website, 
http://www.ongov.net/comptroller/documents/HillbrookOTJune2016.pdf  
 
For further information regarding this audit, contact Robert Antonacci II, CPA at (315) 435-2130. 
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James V. Maturo 
Deputy Comptroller/Accounting 

 
Thomas R. Schepp II 

Deputy Comptroller/Audit 
 

 
 
Robert E. Antonacci II, CPA 

Comptroller 
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